
 

 

President Maria’s message 
 
President Maria was invited to the podium by the sergeant Michael Cariss. President Maria welcomed all including Gail Leask, 
Colin Styles, June Styles, Tanya Honson, Pearl Honson, Karen Honson, Susan Honson, Gaye Cariss, David Abbey, Cindy Abbey, 
Ian Thomas, District Governor Neville John as well as Nina Lovengreen our exchange student. 
 
ADG Colin Styles was asked to say grace, he called for a moment of silence to think of the deaths due to terrorist violence in 
London and here in Australia in recent days. 
 
District Governor Neville John proposed the toast to our beloved country Australia. 
 
President Maria informed all of the sad news of the passing of our dear friend and Rotarian Henry Randell who passed away 
peacefully last night. She said Henry joined the club in 2003, a Paul Harris Fellow and Royce Abbey Awardee. Some of us were 
so blessed to have worked with him as he was a committed loyal club member, and who can forget his beautiful singing voice 
and his singing of the Haka, she said.   
Maria said that our thoughts are with Margaret and his family, a sympathy card was circulated among all present. 
 
President Maria also informed all of the great work done by the Community Committee on Sunday cleaning up the graffiti, and 
thanked the committee with special thanks to Cr Richard Lawrence for taking a lead role and the for the catering done by 
Jennifer Lawrence & Judith Anderson, she mentioned that the chocolate slice was a great favourite among the helpers. 
 
President Maria said that today is a special day of celebrating what Rotary stands for, she said that one of the privileges granted 
to a club President is the opportunity to recognise outstanding service to Rotary, and by extension to the many beneficiaries of 
our programs both in the local areas and in the needy communities overseas. 
As like the many club Presidents before me we must rely heavily on members to be able to achieve the results upon which the 
reputation of our club is built. 
 
President Maria said that today’s Paul Harris Recognition recipient is renowned for hard work and a willingness to assist 
whenever asked. 
 
She said, “As his fellow Rotarians and lifelong friends of 50 years have gathered here today and it gives me great pleasure to 
present Jack Honson with a Paul Harris Double Sapphire Recognition” 
 
Jack Honson was presented with a Paul Harris Double Sapphire Recognition as well as a Royce Abbey Award for 50 years of 
Rotary and service to the community and for having a 100% attendance record! 
  
Well done Jack 
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Maurice Mollica said the following words in praise of his long-time friend and fellow Rotarian Jack Honson 
His talk in the first person, verbatim: 
 
“Thank you President Maria for allowing me to say a few words, much has been said about Jack’s 50 years of perfect 
attendance at Rotary meetings and justifiably so.  When you think that the average Rotary membership fluctuates around 5 
years, 50 years of membership is indeed remarkable and 50 years of perfect attendance really outstanding. 
 
But Jack Honson is much more than that, Jack is a long active service member, he is well respected within and outside of the 
Rotary community, he is a hard working dedicated, committed and very reliable yet humble individual, which these days 
unfortunately have gone out of fashion with many. 
 
Jack was President of this club in 1982-83 an outstanding year, he has been supported by his wife Pearl, and some of us have 
great memories of dinners at 22 Sinclair Avenue and the great hospitality shown to us on the occasion of many committee 
and Board meeting. 
We have seen Jack’s & Pearl’s four children grow with the Rotary spirit embedded in them. 
 
Much has changed in Rotary but Jack’s dedication is there for all to see, I have known Jack & his family for some 47 years and 
have enjoyed their friendship and we have not had one cross word during all that time. 
 
Congratulations to you Jack and thank you for your friendship, you have always been there” 
 
Words of praise and congratulations to Jack Honson were also spoken by his dear friends Don Knee, Roger Priestley, Michael 
Cariss, Roger Leask & David Abbey in presenting the Royce Abbey Award for Enthusiasm and Commitment to the ideals of 

Rotary. 

   
 

Jack receiving the Paul Harris Double Sapphire Recognition from District Governor Neville John and Assistant Governor Colin 
Styles  
   



 

 

  

 

 
    Jack receiving the Royce Abbey Award, with David Abbey, President Maria and Roger Leask      
 



 

 

 
 
Jack with the gold badge for 50 years of uninterrupted 
attendance & service to Rotary, with Assistant Governor Colin 
Styles & District Governor Neville John 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

David Abbey receiving the Royce Abbey plaque photo from President Maria, Right – President Maria, David and 
wife Cindy 



 

 

 
 

 
 
Celebrating Jack’s 50th anniversary with his wife Pearl, President Maria and Maurice Mollica (Right) 
 

                               Great Day Cleaning Up Graffiti   

A fantastic Sunday morning was spent cleaning up the mess left behind by graffiti taggers around 
Essendon and Moonee Ponds Stations.  No wall was left with ugly graffiti on it when the RC Essendon 
clean up team were on the job! Special thanks to Pres Maria, Lino A, Peter B, Peter C, Grant S, Denis 
K, John O, Nina L, friends of Rotary Leanne and daughter Mia, Sam T and Richard L.  A special thank 
you to Judi A and Jennifer L for putting on a lovely morning tea for the team.     
This is Rotary at work in our community, well done RC Essendon!  

 

 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
GRILL'D SUPPORTS STRATHMORE MOONEE VALLEY MEN'S SHED 

For the month of June 2017, Grill'd Moonee Ponds are supporting our Men's 

Shed.   

Each time someone dines with Grill'd they are given a token to place in one of three jars.   

 

Each jar represents a local community service project.   

The jar with the most tokens at the end of the month will receive a $300 donation.   

 

If you need a break from cooking or feel like a burger or just want to show your support to the Men's Shed then please drop 

into Grill'd Moonee Ponds (69 Puckle St) and place your token in our jar. 

 

Thanks 

 

P.S. don't be afraid to say Hi to the manager (Richard Nash) and mention our 

appreciation of their support. 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 



 

 

RDNS RELOCATION OPENS AN OPPORTUNITY FOR OUR CLUB 

Since November 2016, the Club has been negotiating with both Moonee Valley Council and the State Government to lease the 

former Royal District Nursing Service building in Grice Street, Essendon. 

The nursing service vacated the building in early 2016, shifting to Ravenhall in a state wide rationalisation of its properties. Back 

in 1966, our Club raised $68,000 to complete the building and throughout 1990-93, a further $100,000 for extensions and 

renovations. In today’s dollars, our Club’s contribution is approximately $350,000. 

The Rotary Board approved the initiative late last year following a suggestion by Past President Maurice Mollica. Since then, a 

committee comprising Maurice, Alister Fraser and Jack Honson and former President Alan Murphy began work. Their plan is to 

convert the building into a community hub for use by Service Clubs and other community clubs and organisations. Most local 

clubs now have issues finding suitable venues at which to meet within their limited budgets. 

The land in owned by the Department of Human Services, though in recent weeks the Committee has discovered that there are 

two titles, the other being held by Vic Roads. The Committee wrote to the Minister for Human Services – Jill Hennessy – in 

December 2016, asking for the property to be leased to the City of Moonee Valley, who in turn could enter into a sub-lease 

with our Club. The Essendon Football Club has a sub-lease on Windy Hill which is Crown land, but is managed on the 

Government’s behalf by the Council. Our Club is proposing a similar concept. South Melbourne Market is on Crown land but is 

leased by the market under similar arrangements. There are also similar examples in the City of Darebin. 

Minister Hennessy advised the Member of Essendon, Mr. Danny Pearson, in March that her Department had no further use for 

the building and in accordance with Government protocol, the file was given to the Minister of Finance, Mr. Robin Scott, to 

decide the building’s future. Our Club committee immediately wrote to Mr. Scott who is the Member for Preston, outlining the 

concept and requesting support.  

Alistair Fraser, Alan Murphy and Maurice Mollica had met with Mr. Pearson previously in March. Both Maurice and Alan met 

with Danny on 29th May, asking him to endeavour to obtain Ministerial approval in principle for what we have proposed, or 

failing this, decide whether to sell the Crown land. 

Meanwhile, Richard Lawrence, in his role as a Moonee Valley Councillor, has met with the Committee and raised the matter 

with Council CEO Bryan Lancaster. Mr. Lancaster has outlined the steps required to be undertaken to bring the concept to 

fruition should the Government confirm that the property could be leased to Council for say a 20 year lease at a peppercorn 

rental. Councillor Lawrence will shortly take a motion to Council seeking formal Council approval for what we are seeking to 

achieve. 

Councillor Lawrence arranged for a delegation of 5 Council staff to inspect the building some 3 weeks ago, and to discuss what 

is needed to convert it into a viable community meeting venue. Our own Jack Honson, was the architect for the original building 

and tabled the original plans which he had drawn 50 years ago. Good work Jack.  

To assist Councillor Lawrence, the Committee is obtaining letters of support from other District Rotary and Probus clubs, most 

of whom are having the same difficulties as our Club in finding suitable meeting venues within the area. President Maria will 

address a meeting of cluster Clubs this week, seeking their support of our concept. Maurice and Alan have contracted some of 

the Clubs already and we have letters of support.  

Council is now looking for the Club to prepare a strategic plan, budgets, responsibility for on-going management and other 

administrative matters. The Committee has decided to put this request on hold and awaits a firm indication from the 

Government as to whether it is prepared in principle to lease the property to us, through a long term lease held by Council. 

This week’s meeting with Mr. Danny Pearson was to request his follow up of Minister Scott for a commitment on the future of 

the building. We thank Danny for his on-going support and also Councillor Lawrence for his invaluable assistance in opening up 

formal communications with Council. 

At our last meeting on 29th May, our local State Member Mr. Pearson indicated to us that he will be meeting with Treasury on 

15th June next, and will let us know the outcome via Alan Murphy. 

Club members will be keep in the loop as these negotiations continue.  

 



 

 

 

 

Date - 30th June 2017 



 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 



 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

EVENTS CALENDAR 
DATE SPEAKER/EVENT VENUE 

13th June 2017 Nina Lovengreen The Anglers Tavern 12.30 pm for 1pm to 

2pm 

20th June 2017 President Maria’s final meeting – dress in 
something odd 

The Anglers Tavern 12.30 pm for 1pm to 

2pm 

30th June 2017 President’s night St Andrews Conservatory 

4th July 2017 President’s Induction The Anglers Tavern 12.30 pm for 1pm to 

2pm 

11th July 2017 Jane Odgers – Life as a volunteer The Anglers Tavern 12.30 pm for 1pm to 

2pm 

18th July 2017 Russell Hayes – Wheelchairs for Kids The Anglers Tavern 6 pm to 7.30 pm  

25th July 2017 Strathmore Men’s shed The Anglers Tavern 12.30 pm for 1pm to 

2pm 

29th July 2017 Club Forum TBA – time 10am to 4pm 

1st August 2017 Cancelled No lunch meeting 

8th August 2017 Trevor Schwenke – CEO Kangan The Anglers Tavern 12.30 pm for 1pm to 

2pm 

15th August 2017 Stephanie Woollard- Founder “Seven 
women”  

The Anglers Tavern 6 pm to 7.30 pm  

22nd August 2017 Larry Marshall – Badge Talk The Anglers Tavern 12.30 pm for 1pm to 

2pm 

29th August 2017 TBA The Anglers Tavern 12.30 pm for 1pm to 

2pm 

5th Sept 2017 Clair Halliday – Author The Anglers Tavern 12.30 pm for 1pm to 

2pm 

12th Sept 2017 DG Visit – Peter Frueh  

19th Sept 2017 TBA The Anglers Tavern 12.30 pm for 1pm to 

2pm 

26th Sept 2017 Helen Penna & Deb Slogett – Cambodia The Anglers Tavern 12.30 pm for 1pm to 

2pm 

Thoughts & laughter for the day:  

                                                                                    

Winner for the Worst Hat: Sam Tartaglia 

Have you taken any photos on your iphone, or camera in 

this past Rotary Year? 

Can I please have them forwarded to:  

M.Kouppas@hotmail.com 

Many of these photos will form a special memento of this 

past year, and I would like to use them as part of the 

year in summary. 

I appreciate your help with this.  Remember any Rotary 

function or event…. 

Thanking you in anticipation 

Maria 



 

 

     John L Gregory 

     Certified Practising Accountant 

              272 Keilor Road,  

      North Essendon, VIC 3041 

 

        jgregory@netspace.net.au 

 

        Telephone: 03-9379 1705 

 

 

 

Help yourself and help the Club by banking with Strathmore Community Bank.  For example, take out a home loan 

and the club will receive up to $500. Take out a 3 month fixed term deposit and the club will receive up to $50.  

For more details drop into the branch at 337 Napier St or call branch Manager Philip Stewart on 9374-2607. 
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